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To: Planning 
Subject: Camden Lock Market Exhibition Space 2022/3853/P  
 
Hi there, 
 
I am the Youth Services Manager writing on behalf of Queen’s Crescent 
Community Association’s Youth Advisory Board, The Dome Action Team with 
reference to LabTech’s planning application (ref.2022/3853/P) which relates to 
Camden Lock Market and the development of new exhibition spaces, 
installation of new retail shop fronts within West Yard, opening up of Dead Dog 
Basin and the erection of a temporary observation wheel.  
 
The Action Team are a cohort of seven who are diverse in respect of their age, 
gender, class and ethnicity and meet a minimum of once a month and ensure 
young people’s ideas shape QCCA’s services.  
 
All the members are current attendees at The Dome and live in Camden. DAT 
members co-design our materials, provide insight into our programmes and 
actively contribute to our work at all levels including our strategy, resource 
development and youth service delivery. 
 
They were very inspired by this proposal, particularly around the themes of 
how the exhibition and retail space will: 
  

• Celebrate Camden’s local and forgotten history. They viewed it as a 
positive community initiatives that has the potential to create healthy 
and positive sense of local identity and; 

• Create dedicated and good quality opportunities for young people from 
schools and youth organisations to explore Camden’s culturally rich 
history. 

 
I hope their views will be taken into account, as young people are often left out 
of the conversation when it comes to influencing decisions that happen in their 
local area. 
 
Any questions about the above please let me know and happy to hop on a call 
if easier. 
 

https://www.qcca.org.uk/
https://www.qcca.org.uk/


Warm regards, 
 
Troy Norbert 
Youth Services Manager 
 
 

 

 
Queen's Crescent Community Association 
45 Ashdown Crescent  
London 
NW5 4QE 
 
Registered Charity No. 1096655. Registered CLG: 04393769 
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